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November 17, 2005

Mr. John Codrea
Chair, Planning Commission
Village of Boston Heights
454 E. Boston Mills Road
Boston Heights, Ohio 44236

Dear Mr. Codrea,

I am writing to express my concern regarding the proposed development of the
Boston Hills Country Club, located at Hines Hill Road and SR 8, in the Village of
Boston Heights. In the fast-developing Route 8 corridor between Cleveland and
Akron, this property represents valuable publicly accessible recreational open space. I
urge your community to consider protecting this open space by outright acquisition or
by acquiring the development rights (conservation easement) to this property.

If this area cannot be protected as open space, I encourage you to consider
Conservation Zoning Development practices. Conventional zoning spreads out
development, creating surplus paved roads and sidewalks and increasing the amount of
storm water runoff. Conventional zoning also does not allow for natural areas that
provide stormwater recharge that improves water quality.

By adopting an overlay district that provides the option for Conservation Development
Zoning, the Village of Boston Heights can preserve open space, serve as an example
of Best Management Practices for stormwater management, and allow for market rate
residential development. Enclosed you will find guidelines for Conservation
Development Zoning, sample zoning language and a short list of relevant local
Conservation Development examples that you may wish to visit.

The preliminary development plans submitted by Boston Hills Property Investment
LLC for this property would be detrimental to Cuyahoga Valley National Park.
Eocated in the Brandywine Creek watershed, this plan would greatly increase
impervious surface area, creating additional stormwater run-off, erosion,
sedimentation, stream channelization, and degrading stream habitat and biodiversity.



As your Commission requested, I have enclosed a sample analysis of how several
development scenarios may affect imperviousness in Brandywine Creek watershed
sub-basins. The maps comparatively depict the current watershed condition, the effects of
the above mentioned development proposal, development as currently zoned (1.5 acre
lots), and one Conservation Development option (modeled after Deer Creek in Richfield).
The maps clearly show that the effects of development can be minimized and consolidated
to achieve an overall better outcome for watershed health.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposal, and your consideration of
enclosed materials. If you have any questions or need additional information, please
contact Ecologist, Kevin Skerl at (330) 650-5071 ext. 4.

Sincerely,

John P. Debo Jr.
Superintendent
Enclosures








